## UCRCS Club Meeting March 13, 2014

Present: Bob Mackie ---- President
Clay Vetter ---- Vice President
Nate Holmes ---- Sec/Treasurer
Steve Mullins ---- Safety Officer

--13 total members present

Meeting started with some great spaghetti from a homemade recipe from Del! Great stuff.

Bob called the meeting called to order approximately 7:10pm

Nate- gave account funds and the budget was discussed concerning amount of funds brought in and project spending.

- Bob talked about safety issues concerning field pilot barrier locations and plans for the Jun 7<sup>th</sup> Fun Fly with swap meet in the parking lot area. Also the approaches to the flying area during the Fun Fly were discussed and what needed to be accomplished to have an orderly event.
- Open discuss was held about the present field maintenance, and upcoming attempts to increase drainage for field. Several ideas were discussed but nothing decided. Other areas are still being investigated for possible relocation of field.
- Larry Cunningham said he will deliver the port-a-potty for replacement of present poor condition one. Club to decide where to locate on property.
- Clay Vetter volunteered to be the Field Marshall, and agreed, as long as someone else empties trash!

## Show and Tell:

- Steve Mullins brought his new Pilot 330 SC, 24%, fully charged and ready to fly. He explained his complete plane setup, and it is a beauty!
- John Ross brought a War Plane B-25 for sell....but no takers.

Meeting ajourned: 9 pm

Meeting meal cost: \$56.06 Passing the Hat Funds raised: \$47.00

Sec/Tres..... Intro 3 goals for 2014

- 1. Start field maintenance ie: mo/bi-mo clean up days
- 2. Recruit new members/better advertise event activities
- 3. Improve drainage for field if we stay present local

Submitted: Nate Holmes ---- Sec/Treasurer